
John 4:35 KJV
“Say not ye, There are yet four months, and then cometh harvest? behold, I say unto you, Lift up your eyes, and look on

the fields; for they are white already to harvest.”

Greetings in the Wonderful Name of Jesus Christ our Lord and Savior! September has come to an end, school has started
here and we are moving into this new month with expectations of what God is going to do! 

September 2025 Highlights:
-The Online Bible study is going strong and God has been moving in these groups, we pray for their salvation as well as
their spouses. Even though we are not in the same place God is still moving weekly in our time together, He knows and

keeps answering all our prayer requests! To God be the Glory.

The services in Salerno, Pozzuoli and Baselice continue, every time we get together God's sweet presence is in our
midst. God has been working and we expect great things.

We have closed the first year of the Bible school project, with great success and starting the second year, to God be
the Glory.

On the 28th I was blessed to attend service in Rome to support and encourage our youth president, Rev. Andrea
Mirabella.

I want to give thanks to God for every visitor, every activity, every door and opportunities God gives us to reach more
souls in the region of Campania.

Even though we can’t see it He is working all things out, we are waiting on the Lord but as we wait we are sowing seed
into this field where God has planted us.

Ecclesiastes 3:1 KJV
“To every thing there is a season, and a time to every purpose under the heaven:”

God’s Timing is perfect so we must wait for His Perfect Time for all things to happen.

Prayer Points:
Pray for the churches in Baselice, Salerno and Pozzuoli that God will be done.

That God will manifest His Glory and Power in our midst with the outpouring of His Spirit.
Pray for our weekly live-streams that whoever sees them will be blessed and that God will have the Glory for each new

soul added to His Kingdom.
Continue to pray for the region Campania and the nation of Italy for a great revival.

I’m so grateful for all you partners who continually support this ministry through their prayers and sacrificial giving, I’m
blessed beyond measure! We walk by faith daily for all things, believing that God will provide all things great and small!

May God Bless you all! 

Yours in His service,
Feliciano Italiano
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